
Minutes of the Eleventh Ordinary meeting of the Parish Council held on Monday 2nd November 2015 at 7.30pm at Blunsdon Village Hall.

Present:  Cllrs Jankinson, Ainscow, Boyd, Compton, Keates and Kilby;   SBCllrs Bishop and McCracken; 

               2 members of the public.
Apologies: Cllrs Bennett, Herron, James and Ricketts; SBCllr Penny.
125.  DECLARATIONS  OF  INTEREST
        Cllr Compton declared an interest in planning application S/15/0255 as a neighbour of the site.
The meeting was taken into Recess and members of the public referred to Kingsdown Lane matters, Stadium development and possibility of Parish split.
126.  MINUTES  OF  THE  TENTH  ORDINARY  MEETING
Proposed by Cllr Kilby, seconded by Cllr Compton, all agreed, that they be accepted as a 

true record.
127.  MATTERS  ARISING  FROM  THE  MINUTES

a) Redhouse Residents Association – no response to post on Priory Vale Facebook page. SBCllr McCracken suggested Stephen Taylor could advise on legal situation regarding such organisations ceasing.
b) Play Areas – Ian Napier of Swindon Community Safety Partneship had advised Brook Park lights were SBC’s and he could not arrange connection of CCTV. Clerk had obtained contact and would pursue directly. SBCllr McCracken was considering setting up “Friends of Brook Park” group with Grass Roots grant.  Clerk to contact Kirsty Cole, SBC, re offer of additional funds to help with repair costs.  Surface damage at Bridlewood and Buscot Close parks and quotes received from Vita Play for path repairs and replacement cradle swing £938, or full re-skim at £10,560 and £20,147.50.  Cllrs agreed to patch repairs only.
c)  Village Hall leak – Thames Water had credited PC account with £375.60. 
d) Speed Watch – angry motorist had confronted team during Broadbush check and also emailed PC; improved speeds had been reported.
e) Recreation Ground hedge – residents had agreed to height of 2m; complaint received regarding RG tree and impact on private garden.
f)    Village Hall flooring – completed.
g) Pavilion – damage caused to storage area door and lock.  Installation of CCTV to be considered at next meeting.

h) Barratts site off Lady Lane – hole filled with stone.

i)    RCD – no further contact.

j)   Tree sleeves – Highways England had advised quote awaited for removal, priority would be banks of A419 and responsibility for other areas to be confirmed.

k) Recreation Ground dog bin – second bin needed nearby.

l)   Thamesdown Drive drains – order placed for works but no date as yet.
128.   PLANNING  DECISIONS  ADVISED  BY  SWINDON  
          S/15/1494:  Erection of a two storey rear extension      at:
          CHHO        16 Chastleton Road, Redhouse.
          S/15/1508:  Retention of 2 illuminated fascia signs and 1 illuminated projecting sign   at:

          JABU         Wyevale Garden Centre, Hyde Road, Upper Stratton.
          Both permitted, with conditions.

129.   PLANNING  APPLICATIONS  DEPOSITED  FOR  COMMENT
          S/15/1709:   Display of 2 illuminated signs and 1 non-illuminated sign   at:

          JROD          The Co-operative Food, Unit 1, Highdown Way, St Andrew’s Ridge.
          Cllrs agreed to support as unaware of any planning reasons to object.
S/15/0255:  Erection of 61 dwellings with provision of open space, allotments and associated works                            RA               - reserved matters from permission S/13/1223 – revised plans             at:

                              Land at and to the rear of 99 Ermin Street, Blunsdon.
              Cllrs discussed case officer’s response to PC’s previous concerns; further queries submitted and 

          reply awaited.  Cllr Compton had contacted case officer with various points include drainage issues 

          and access onto Blunsdon Hill.
          S/15/1097:  Display of 2 entrance signs, 6 flag signs, 2 gantry monoliths, 14 banners and 2 large 

          NIGI           gantry monoliths – revised plans    at:

                          Land at Tadpole Farm.

              Cllrs agreed to support reduced signage, as agreed at site meeting with applicant.
          S/15/1719:  Installation of a new shopfront    at:

          JABU          Lloyds Pharmacy, Abbey Meads Medical Practice.

          Cllrs agreed to support as unaware of any planning reasons to object.

         NOTICE  OF  APPEAL: 
         S/14/1304:  Erection of 69 dwellings and associated works     at:

                             Land north of Ermin Street and High Street, Blunsdon.
        Cllrs agreed to reiterate objections.
          OTHER PLANNING MATTERS

a)  Cllr Boyd had been contacted by agent of owners of land at Holdcroft; he had advised him to get in touch with Chairman and Clerk but no contact as  yet.
130.  CORRESPONDENCE   RECEIVED
a) SBC - Members Bulletin issues 786 and 787.

b) Local Councils Update - legislation.

c) Clerks and Councils Direct – November issue.

d) Emails:   ICO Certificate of Registration;

               SBC – Swindon Cycling Framework Consultation (forward to Blunsdon Cycle Club);
               SBC – revised mobile library schedule due to staff shortages;

               SBC – Footpath 23;

               Gordon Sparkes – re bus services;

               Piers Martin re Broadbush traffic calming and SpeedWatch;

               NHS Swindon CCG – Newsletter.

e) Catalogue.

131.   COMMITTEE REPORTS
a)  Village Hall –  the Clerk had been contacted by proprietor of The Village Chippy mobile van asking for permission to sell in Blunsdon village car park one evening per week.  Clerk to check his licence.  Cllr Boyd commented that both front doors needed repainting, weeds around base of walls required treating.  The Clerk had asked Mark Jones to clean off and paint small hall flood damaged toilet walls. 
132.   REDHOUSE  COMMUNITY  CENTRE  -  UPDATE
          Cllr Jankinson reported that Adrian Boast had set up website and facebook page; meeting with 

          nearby residents had heard some negative comments and concerns regarding possible noise; official 

          opening to take place on 14th Noveber at 9am by Justin Tomlinson MP; lease was nearing 

           agreement; boiler still tripping every two days; first management committee meeting to be 

          arranged: members were PCllrs Jankinson, Bennett and Kilby, SBCllrs McCracken, four residents,
          one more BCllr required and Chairman to contact SBCllrs Friend and Tomlinson.
133.  TRANSFER  OF  SERVICES  -  UPDATE
          Cllrs discussed proposal detailed by SBC at meeting at Haydon Wick PC: dedicated team to work 

           in Haydon Wick and Blunsdon employed by SBC in first year then Haydon Wick from April 2017 

          with each parish determining works undertaken. Financial impact on same, improved, and 

          enhanced plus buy back services had been provided.  Cllrs agreed to defer decision to December 

           meeting, pending more information:  Clerk to obtain quote from independent contractor and speak 

          to Highworth TC Clerk, feedback from residents to be sought.
134.   PARISH  MATTERS
a)  Cllr Boyd reminded Cllrs that donations towards PC poppy wreath could be made to Cllr Compton.
b) SBCllr Bishop advised SBCllr Penny would assist PC regarding Fairview planning application, if required.
c) SBCllr McCracken pointed out that PCllrs could attend SBC training sessions, as listed in Members’ Bulletins.
d) Cllr Jankinson raised matter of meeting with Isambard School, SBCllrs and Police re Brook Park.
e) Cllr Kilby had noted several street lights were not working, he would prepare list of column numbers/locations and pass on to the  Clerk.
135.    SUMMONS  TO  ATTEND  THE  NEXT  MEETING
          Cllrs were summoned to attend the next meeting:  Monday 16th November, at 7.30pm at Redhouse 

          Community Centre.
There being no further business the Chairman declared the meeting closed.
                                                                                             ………………………………………...

                                                                                                    Chairman, 16th November  2015

